CALENDAR REMINDERS: 

VOR EVERY MEMBER CAMPAIGN: Together WE are VOR
Free EP Digital – VOR Members Only. Join Today. Offer good through Dec. 31.
VOR Annual Meeting and Washington Initiative
June 10 – 14, 2011

http://www.vor.net
Visit VOR’s website soon and often

Make VOR your homepage!

-------------------------------------

VOR Weekly E-Mail Update

December 10, 2010
---------------------------------------

==========================================

Table of Contents

VOR and YOU

1. Are You Aware That You Can Increase Your Income While Making A Charitable Gift?

STATE NEWS

2. GEORGIA:  Families Issue Resolution Opposing Settlement

3. ARKANSAS: The Early Bird Gets the Worm - HDC [ICF/MR] Parents Go to the State Capitol
4. ILLINOIS: Bureaucratic decisions, life-and-death ramifications: Closing Howe resulted in 11 patient deaths, but who, if anyone, is at fault

5. CALIFORNIA: Regional centers spend without public scrutiny

CALENDAR and OTHER REMINDERS

6. Dec. 31 is deadline for free Digital EP Subscription Offer! 

7. Extra copies of past issues available! Great handouts for your next meeting: Contact Tamie Hopp at thopp@vor.net or 877-399-4VOR.  
8. VOR 2011 Annual Conference and Initiative – JOIN US!

9. Families USA Health Action 2011

COMING UP
· Leadership changes in your state: The need to educate newly-elected officials

· More State News, Federal News, and Research Updates

=======================================================
VOR and YOU

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1. Are You Aware That You Can Increase Your Income While Making A Charitable Gift?
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Charitable Gift Annuities are one way can reduce your taxes, add to your income and help you support the work being done at VOR. 

Charitable Gift Annuities are an irrevocable donation that is set up to provide immediate fixed payments to you and one other person, if you choose, for life. What’s left of your gift after your lifetime will assist in the mission and work at VOR. 
And, as a reminder, consider adding “charitable gifts” to your list of giving ideas. If any of your loved ones value our mission, you could make a gift of a membership to VOR.  Your gift will make a difference and it will certainly make a difference to your loved one!

Questions? Please contact Julie Huso at 605-370-4652 or jhuso@vor.net. Thank you in advance for your financial support this holiday giving season. 
STATE NEWS

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

2. GEORGIA:  Families Issue Resolution Opposing Settlement

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

The East Central Georgial Family Council, representing residents of the "Gracewood" ICF/MR, have issued a Resolution in opposition to the Settlement Agreement between the Governor of Georgia and the United States Department of Justice, which if implemented will displace more than 10,000 people with mental illness and mental retardation from licensed psychiatric and ICFs/MR settings in Georgia.

"The United States Department of Justice has undermined the U.S. Supreme Court’s Olmstead decision by being forceful and aggressive with regard to community transitions and thereby omitting the element of resident choice, whether that be a community or ICF/MR setting," states the Resolution. "[I]f everyone is forced to accept community living, then no one has choice."

The East Central Georgia Family Council, in furtherance of the Resolution, vows to "step up to the plate, rise to the occasion, remain advocates, and reckon with the Governor, and the U.S. Department of Justice, with passion, zeal, zest and steadfastness on behalf of Georgia’s most frail population with mental retardation and developmental disabilities." 

Visit http://vor.net/news/georgia-families-issues-resolution-opposing-settlement to read the full Resolution.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

3. ARKANSAS: The Early Bird Gets the Worm - HDC [ICF/MR] Parents Go to the State Capitol

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Summary:  This is an example of great family advocacy. The title says it all “The early bird gets the worm.” Now is the time for choice advocates to begin educating newly-elected state and federal legislators. More on this next week from an experienced advocate in Washington State. 
Source:  Arkansas Disability Rights Center Blog, 12/3/2010.

The 2011 Arkansas Legislative Session doesn't begin until January 2011, but Family and Friends of Care Facility Residents [FFCFR] were at the Capitol Thursday to present a report on Arkansas’s human development centers [HDCs – Arkansas’s ICFs/MR] to a Joint Meeting of the Senate and House Committees on Public Health, Welfare and Labor. 
DRC attended the meeting and below is a brief account of what FFCFR reported to the committee and some of the committee members' responses.
Before the meeting started, FFCFR handed each committee member a “booklet” [see, http://www.arkdisabilityrights.org/doc/arkansasdevelopmentcenters.pdf]. FFCFR had prepared on the HDCs. 
FFCFR members appearing before the committee were Darrell Pickney, who has a daughter in the Jonesboro HDC, Larry Taylor, who has a sister in the Conway HDC [CHDC], Carol Sherman, who has a son in the Arkadelphia HDC, and Rita Hoover who has a son in the CHDC.
Larry Taylor started off giving his take on the DOJ lawsuits – thanking the Governor, legislators and everyone else including Tom York, Lori Freno for giving “our loved ones the right to choose.” He stated that FFCFR “Opposes federally funded activities that destroy our right to choose.”
Next up – Rita Hoover who asked the committee members to “remember our HDCs.”

Darrell Pickney and Carol Sherman gave brief summaries of their adult children’s' diagnoses and placement histories.
After FFCFR members had their say, committee members had comments and questions starting with Representative Greg Reep, Co-Chair of the joint committee who informed everyone in the room that he had a wonderful meeting down at SEAHDC [Southeast Arkansas HDC] where he saw the facility in action. 

Rep. Reep said, “It’s important for the legislature to understand what we have and what they do. They provide a tremendous amount of wonderful care and we need to make sure we keep them funded and operating.”
Next committee member Rep. Bill Gaskill, retired dentist from Paragould who has a nephew at BHDC – “Tony” spoke.  ”How dare these people file lawsuits. I’m angry. Anytime you get the federal government involved they can screw up a one  car funeral…"
Rep. Tyler – is from Conway and knows CHDC. Rep. Wells has a friend at CHDC and knows CHDC.  Senator Prichard – also went to SEAHDC for the meeting and it was “a very moving experience.” He then asked Larry Taylor why Alexander HDC is closing and Larry punted to Charlie Green who then enlightened everyone with his take on the DOJ lawsuit and the closing of Alexander HDC.
DOJ lawsuit - Green said, “The federal government targeted CHDC 8 years ago and we looked ripe for the picking. We had 630 beds then and were one of the biggest facilities in the country, but we dug our heels in for 4-8 years and then we went to trial.” “I’m confident we’ll get a good decision.”
Green then filled the committee in on why Alexander HDC is closing. “We were basically operating a mental health center at Alexander. We made the decision that was the only place for these guys and it finally caught up with us. We lost our federal funding and we decided the best thing to do at that time was to close ALHDC and put our resources into the 5 other centers.”

Senator Prichard said thank you so much Dr. Green, what can we do to make sure these very important services are continued? Chair Reep said, "Right now the committee members need to stay informed and he suggested that HDC parents contact their representatives/senators to keep this on their radar."
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
4. ILLINOIS: Bureaucratic decisions, life-and-death ramifications: Closing Howe resulted in 11 patient deaths, but who, if anyone, is at fault

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

By Joel W. Withrow

Nov 23, 2010
Excerpts only due to the length of story
To read full story visit: http://news.medill.northwestern.edu/chicago/news.aspx?id=173821
Darlene Fagan knew something was wrong with her brother [who had been forced to transfer from Howe Developmental Center upon its closing].

At age 9 Kevin’s parents moved him to the Lincoln Developmental Center in Central Illinois at a doctor’s suggestion. He lived there until 2002, when the center was shut down [and] Kevin had to move. The story would repeat itself seven years later with the closing of his new home, the Howe Developmental Center in Tinley Park. 

But Kevin, now 55 years old, would not survive another uprooting – he is one of 11 people who died after leaving Howe, which closed in June.

One month [after Kevin’s death], Fagan wrote "with much frustration, anger and grieving," to Gov. Pat Quinn and the Department of Human Services, detailing her brother's plight and asking for acknowledgement of his death. 

"I truly believe that if Howe had not been forced to shut down and instead the staff were less concerned about placing the residents [in new facilities], Kevin's infection would have been and should have been discovered in time.”

Many guardians, including Fagan, fought bitterly to keep Howe open. 

Betty Turturillo, whose daughter Angela was one of the first residents at Howe, remembers when the facility was regarded as a model for round-the-clock care.

The Howe Center cycled through five directors in just as many years before its closure, leaving many guardians and staff wondering if the state was committed to fixing the center’s problems.

Anne Irving is the director of public policy for the American Federation of State, County & Municipal Employees, said most of the center’s problems resulted from top-down mismanagement.

“The front-line employees in fact were working very hard to make a difference in the situation,” Irving said, “but when you have poor leadership, when you have a lack of support from the central office, it’s very difficult to pull off.”

Last November, the U.S. Department of Justice released its report, including meticulous details of Howe’s disorganized record keeping, poor medical care and neglect. But by that time, Quinn had announced his decision to close Howe, and patients were already being moved. 

The hazards of transition 

According to the testimony [before the Illinois Disability Services Committee] by Howe staff and union representatives, Jason — a 36-year-old man who required weekly blood transfusions — was placed at a small group home in West Chicago in October 2008. 

On the day he was to move, staff from the receiving facility "asked if Jason really needed to have blood transfusions so regularly." During the following months, he was hospitalized several times. 

Jason's primary guardian, his 85-year-old aunt, told the guardian of another patient at Howe that her nephew’s new caretakers had only been administering one blood transfusion each month. Staff at the new facility was considering putting Jason in hospice. 

The Howe Friends and Families Association wrote Quinn, asking that he direct the Department of Human Services "to get [Jason] what he needs so he doesn't die.”

At the hearing, Howe staff reiterated that Jason wasn't dying when he left the center. Roughly one year after leaving Howe, he was dead. 

The committee also heard the story of a man who died of pneumonia in a nursing facility after recovering from surgery. Two others had been incarcerated for assault after leaving Howe years earlier.

Documents presented to the committee leveled strong allegations of miscommunication at the Department of Human Services, defending Howe’s reputation by revealing potential flaws in the community-based care system. 

According to Irving, who presented testimony that day, the committee asked Lilia Teninty, director for the Division of Developmental Disabilities, just how many deaths had occurred since early transitions began.

"Lilia [Teninty] said that actually there were four people they were aware of who had died,” said Irving. “People kind of gasped. No one knew about that."

"Equip for Equality then came up and they were asked, 'Are you investigating these deaths? Are you aware of these deaths?'" Irving said. "And there was a lot of hemming and hawing."

A guarded report 

[Equip for Equality, Illinois’ P&A, post-transition death] report contains scant information about the [nine] individuals themselves or their medical condition, six of the deaths revealed serious problems with either the care provided by Howe, the receiving facility or both.

“While it is critical that deaths in all settings be examined to address issues of safety, quality of care and to prevent other tragedies,” Equip for Equality’s report read, “these deaths cannot be used to further efforts to keep individuals from transitioning to less-restrictive alternatives.

Upon leaving Howe one person arrived to an “unqualified staff” who kept medical records in a spiral notebook, when they took them at all: “The facility had no records whatsoever related to any care or services provided during the last three months of the individual’s life.” 

In the case of another death, the receiving facility failed to monitor or conduct lab tests that a physician recommended. Making matters worse, Howe staff neglected to include a chronic blood condition in the records provided to the receiving facility.

For another, a nurse failed to tell doctors about a worsening respiratory condition. Instead, the “nurse administered increasing levels of oxygen without physician notification or orders.” The patient was transferred to a hospital and died the next day.

At a meeting of the Howe Closure Committee, Wayne Ryerson of the Illinois League of Advocates for the Developmentally Disabled expressed concern over the lack of detail in Equip for Equality's report. He said that in the absence of specifics, outside advocacy groups have no way of knowing whether abuse or neglect had occurred.

Anne Irving believes that Equip for Equality deliberately played down post-transition deaths because they reflected negatively on the Howe closure. “If you look at their quote-unquote investigation, versus what they did in terms of the Howe deaths, it’s night and day,” Irving said. “They would not — they did not — investigate these deaths.”

Calling for Howe’s closure, letters from Equip for Equality to Blagojevich included detailed medical information, down to the dates and results of certain tests that were administered.

By contrast, the group’s report on post-transition deaths did not reveal when transitions occurred, how long the deceased lived in new settings or how the person died.

Deborah M. Kennedy, Equip for Equality’s abuse investigation unit director, said that after a substantial amount of personal information was revealed at the Tinley Park Library hearing, the group did not want to violate the privacy of the deceased. 

Between Equip for Equality’s report, subsequent minutes of the Howe Closure Committee and interviews with Howe families, a total of 11 post-transition deaths were identified for purposes of this story. 

Community and the state 

Illinois has encountered many difficulties in moving individuals from large facilities into the community. A September study contracted by the Department of Human Services found that of roughly 1,500 people who left state centers in the last decade, only 50 percent remained in their new setting; 1 in 10 returned to large state facilities; and 10 percent died before the eight-year study ended.

Additionally, there often just isn’t room in local community-care facilities to accommodate residents of state centers, who can have severe medical and behavioral problems or a history of incarceration.

The state largely controls these facilities’ overall income, paying for services after they are provided through a fixed Medicaid reimbursement rate. According to Teninty, these facilities may face a rate reduction in the coming years, given the state of Illinois’ finances. 

Moreover, the state is months behind on paying private facilities for care the facilities already have provided.

Closure 

In Tinley Park, nine hotels have been built in the immediate area surrounding Howe since 1995, and the suburb “has long felt that there is redevelopment potential for this underutilized property,” according to the village’s annual financial report from September.

Tinley Park, it turns out, approached the state as early as 2002 to express its interest in acquiring the land, should it come up for sale. 

With the possible exception of the families, the motivation of those involved in the closure of Howe could be measured in dollars.
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
5. CALIFORNIA: Regional centers spend without public scrutiny

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
The Sacramento Bee

November 21, 2010

Excerpts due to length of story

To read full story visit: 

http://www.sacbee.com/2010/11/21/3201175/california-regional-centers-spend.html

While the state weighed billions of dollars in social services cuts to bridge a gaping budget deficit, tax records show one state-funded nonprofit group paid its president a salary of $520,000 to oversee the housing and care of several dozen people with developmental disabilities.

Advocates for disabled people and two state legislators said the practices at Benson House aren't isolated cases in California's system of 21 nonprofit regional centers, which distribute billions of dollars in state money each year to groups aiding developmentally disabled people.

Regional centers award often lucrative contracts to service providers without competitive bids, which would shed light on proposed spending and help tamp down costs. State laws don't require regional centers to reveal to the public the rates they pay specific service providers.

As nonprofits, the regional centers aren't subject to the same public information requirements that govern state agencies, although virtually every dime they receive comes from state and federal sources. The centers received $3.4 billion from the state in the 2009-10 fiscal year to serve 240,000 people.

State oversight limited 

Department of Developmental Services spokeswoman Nancy Lungren said her agency has taken steps to make the regional center system more transparent, including setting a new protocol for the bidding process. That protocol, however, doesn't necessarily require open bids. The regional centers already undergo a state audit every two years.

The department has acted on recommendations of the Bureau of State Audits, which released a special review of six regional centers, including the Inland Regional Center, at the request of Assemblyman Hector de la Torre, D-South Gate.

Among its recommendations, the audit suggests that regional centers "document the basis of any … vendor selection and specify which comparable vendors (when available) were evaluated."

"There is room for improvement," Lungren said. "We took the report as an opportunity to strengthen and improve the system."

Disclosure law sought 

De la Torre said much more needs to be done, given the regional centers' checkered track record.

De la Torre and Assemblyman Jim Silva, R-Huntington Beach, have introduced legislation protecting whistle-blowers in the regional center system and requiring that the centers be subject to the state Public Records Act.

Robert Baldo, director of the Association of Regional Center Agencies, countered that the vast majority of centers and service providers are acting appropriately and that more disclosure requirements would burden already strained regional center staff.

Since adopting the system in the 1960s, California has remained one of the few states to channel such funds through nonprofit third parties.

"It's a successful system and saves the state millions of dollars," Baldo said. "It's more effective and more efficient than a government-operated entity."

That, however, didn't match the opinions of several service providers, who blamed what they said was the opaque regional center system for cases such as Hinchman's and others.

"The lack of transparency and the lack of effective oversight by the Department of Developmental Services is of great concern to many families of people with developmental disabilities," said Jim Stream, executive director of the nonprofit The Arc of Riverside County. "They feel that without increased scrutiny by an entity outside DDS, it will be business as usual." 
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---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

June 10 – 14, 2011

Please plan to join us. Numbers Count!

Details will be posted at http://vor.net/events/
--------------------------------------------------------

9. Families USA Health Action 2011
--------------------------------------------------------

Families USA and our annual meeting co-sponsors, including VOR, are pleased to announce Health Action 2011. The meeting will be held at the Hyatt Regency Washington on Capitol Hill in Washington, DC from January 27-29, 2011. The conference will help advocates prepare for the coming year by laying a strong foundation for the majority of health care reforms that take effect in 2014. For more information, please visit www.healthaction2011.org.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Tamie Hopp, Director of Government Relations & Advocacy
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TO JOIN, RENEW OR DONATE BY FAX or MAIL:

TO JOIN OR CONTRIBUTE: $40 per individual, $200 per family organization, or $250 per provider/professional organization. Extra donations are welcome!

You may pay by check or credit card:
VOR
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